To: Santaguin City Council and Mayor

From: Jason Callaway

RE: Collection System Contract

As you know with growth comes growing pains and we are experiencing some of those pains in our collection system. At the end of 2020 we had 3911 connections, 1442 manholes and 82 miles of collection pipe that needs to be maintained.

Currently we use RH Borden and Company to do an acoustic assessment of our collection system at a cost of \$50,000 a year. We get out of this a digital map showing the segments of pipe that are either good, fair, poor, or blocked. Once we receive this information it is up to us to take care of any issues they find in the assessment. After the assessment was performed last year, we took our truck out to address the problem areas. We cleaned the lines that were identified as poor or blocked. It took us four months to clean the identified segments working on it in our spare time. While doing this we had an issue with the water pump on our vac truck. This resulted in a \$20,000 repair to the truck.

If we decide to enter into this agreement with RH Borden, they will still do the acoustic assessment but also provide us a manhole inspection for all manholes, Camera and clean all segments found poor and blocked and Camera and clean the entire system over a 12-year period. This checks all the boxes ad requirements from the State and Utah Local Government Trust. They would also provide all findings to us in a digital format that can be easily accessed and brought into our very own mapping and data collection system.

Thank you for considering this contract. I will be at the meeting to answer any questions that you have. I personally feel this will be a benefit to Santaquin City as we continue to grow. It will free up our operators to do other essential tasks and provide us with a wealth of information, so we make good decisions in the future.